
 

 

MINUTES 
Community District Education Council 30 

Virtual Business Meeting  
September 15, 2020 

 

The September Virtual Business Meeting of Community District Education Council 30 was held 
on Tuesday, September 15, 2020, via the Zoom platform. 
 
Deborah Alexander, Co-President, called the Business Meeting to order at 8:51PM. 
 
Roll Call 
Shannon Lee, Recording Secretary, conducted roll call for the Business Meeting. 
  
Present:   
 Deborah Alexander  
 Roberto Cruz  
 Jonathan Greenberg 
 Ka-Trina Harris    
 Fatima Lakrafli  
 Shannon Lee  
 Amina Maiza  
 Dani Mar 
 Nuala O’Doherty  
 Chuck Park 
 Scott Sharinn  
 
  
Reading and Approval of Minutes  
Robert Cruz made a motion to dispense with the reading of the August 11, 2020 Calendar and 
Business Meetings minutes. Scott Sharinn seconded the motion. A show of hands vote was 
conducted. All in favor. 
 
Racial Justice Committee Update 
Ms. Alexander is working with Mr. Fergus. A meeting should be scheduled, possibly in early 
November. 
 
Zoning Committee Update 
A meeting needs to be scheduled to address the shortage of seats for P.S. 384 for September 
2021 as soon as possible. October 6th and 8th, 5:00PM were considered. The School 
Construction Authority will be invited. 
 
Dani Marr and Chuck Park have joined the Zoning Committee. 
 
New Business 
Amina Maiza requested the calendar for switching from remote to blended learning. 
Chuck Park will be liaison to P.S. 92 and P.S. 152. 
Dani Marr will be liaison to P.S. 150. 
 
Ms. Alexander would like to see a District 30 Database related to Covid on the website. 
 



 

 

Part of the October meeting will be used to discuss the Town Hall Meeting with the Chancellor. 
 
Shannon Lee is looking for afterschool programs for students. 
 
 

Adjournment 
There being no further business Chuck Park made a motion to adjourn. Deborah Alexander 
seconded. All in favor.  Motion was passed unanimously. The meeting adjourned at 9:36PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 

Shannon Lee 

 
Shannon Lee 
Secretary 
 
The recording of this meeting is available on the Council’s website cec30.org 
 


